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	 By the time you receive this 
paper, there will have been con-
stitutional review meetings held 
in Sault Ste. Marie from Nov. 
9 though 12. The purpose is to 
review recommendations and 
take remarks regarding the con-
stitution, in its entirety, which 
was proposed in 2007. Last 
month, I worked with Jennifer 
Dale-Burton, the editor of this 
newspaper, to have the whole 
document reprinted to allow you 
an opportunity to have a second 
look at it. Having done that, I 
feel better about providing my 
opinion and input on the docu-
ment.
	 To follow are specifics that 
worry me about the new con-
stitution. These are the things 
I believe can and should be 
amended in the proposed docu-
ment:
	 Article II; Sec 2 – Pardon 
Panel – I do not believe that 
there should be a wide open 
ability to pardon people. While 
I am sure this was written with 
the best of intents and purposes, 
some things are unpardonable. 
And this document is meant to 
be the law of the land from here 
forward. The pardon panel is an 
issue for me for several reasons. 
What if we have a group of 

people who are willing to pro-
vide pardons for a fee. It doesn’t 
say anything about that in the 
law. What if they pardon fam-
ily or friends for political gain 
or advantage? There is room 
for corruption in the way it is 
written. And again, some things 
should not be pardoned.
	 Article III – Territory and 
Jurisdiction – As proposed, the 
document claims all of the air 
(including airspace), land and 
waters of the 1836 ceded terri-
tory, including subsurface and 
surface waters, minerals, natural 
resources. First of all, there are 
other tribes residing within these 
boundaries. Second, how are we 
going to patrol and enforce laws 
in this identified territory, not to 
mention airspace? And keep in 
mind that the assertion of juris-
diction means that you not only 
have laws to cover the area, but 
also the demonstrated ability to 
enforce those laws. It doesn’t 
make sense to me. Perhaps if the 
territory was tribal owned lands 
and any citizens exercising their 
rights within the ceded territory, 
but airspace and mineral rights 
within the ceded territory of 
1836 seems a bit farfetched. 
	 Article IV – Membership – I 
love the fact that the mandate 
of being a U.S. citizen has been 
removed. But I wish they would 
have also removed the restric-
tion on dual membership. What 
is wrong with belonging to more 
than one tribe if your ancestry 
is such that it qualifies you for 
both? If you are a member of 
two tribes, what is the harm to 
our citizenry? Is it the services 
issue? If so, why not allow the 
dual citizenship and identify a 
coordination of benefits instead 
of making one deny a portion of 
their identity?
	 Article VI – Judicial Branch 

– I am of the opinion that ALL/
EVERY judge(s) should be 
attorneys! They would have to 
hold a license through the Bar 
Association and if they commit 
an act that is in conflict with 
the laws and ethics of that Bar 
Association, they do more than 
lose the job or an election, they 
lose their ability to practice law 
all together and ergo their liveli-
hood. 
	 Article VII – Legislative 
Branch – I don’t think it’s fair to 
make people vote in an at-large 
unit if they are from or have ties 
to the original five voting dis-
tricts. People should be able to 
choose what district they vote in 
if they reside outside the service 
area. This article also allows for 
a felon to run for office if par-
doned by the courts just three 
years after the conviction, I don’t 
like that. It also mandates a total 
of 120 days to pass legislation 
not related to budget modifi-
cations. I believe that a time 
restriction and period of review 
is prudent, but four months is too 
long to have effective govern-
ment, programs and services. 
And the power of executive 
veto concerns me, think of the 
“what ifs.” As far as redistrict-
ing, it leaves it to the Election 
Commission, which I will get to 
when I address Article XI.
	 Article VIII – Executive 
Branch – The prosecutor and 
ogemaa can be a pardoned felon 
as it is now written. And, again, 
I have issues with the power of 
veto in so much as it is wide 
open.
	 Article X – Newspaper 
– Although this article states 
that there will be an independent 
newspaper separate from politi-
cal branches, it goes on to say 
that a “Newspaper Board” will 
be established with non-elected 

officials SELECTED by the 
highest ELECTED official of 
each branch! What’s independent 
about that? This board will make 
and enforce the rules it sets, 
and it will be able to appoint 
and remove a chief editor. This 
is so NOT independent and the 
members deserve an independent 
newspaper!
	 Article XI – Elections – Well, 
I may be off the wall here 
because I would prefer to have 
independent elections as opposed 
to an Election Commission 
appointed by elected officials. 
I take no issue with the current 
Election Committee. However, 
one must think of all the scenari-
os that would be allowed to play 
out under the worst of circum-
stances and look at what value 
there is in the laws that govern.
	 Article VII – Legislative 
– Section 5 (e) The set asides of 
7 percent, while done with the 
best intent for tribal financial 
well being, have no place in a 
constitution. This is a policy and 
procedure issue and should not 
be placed within a “law of the 
land” document. 
	 Article XIII – Referendum 
and Initiative – and Article XIV 
Amendments – The only prob-
lem I have with either of these is 
that it should read 10 percent of 
the number of voters who par-
ticipated in the previous election 
as opposed to 10 percent of the 
eligible voters. The referendum 
piece also fails to address actions 
of the legislative branch while 
waiting for the outcome of the 
referendum. I can think of two 
recent referendums that were 
of no consequence because the 
action was taken and was irre-
versible no matter the outcome 
of the referendum. Money was 
paid out even though the voters 
denied payments. Once paid, the 

money was not returned and no 
effort was made by the chairman 
at that time to secure those funds 
pending the outcome of the ref-
erendum.
	 So, there you have my con-
cerns on the proposed consti-
tution as it currently reads. It 
required more than just reading 
it. I had to think of different 
scenarios on the good and bad 
sides of each in order to see if it 
worked and if it had the ability 
to be abused or misinterpreted. 
It’s not hard to read, but the pos-
sibilities are mind boggling! I 
wanted people to form their own 
opinions first without reading 
my concerns and being possibly 
influenced by what I wrote. I 
could be off target or missed 
something very important. 
	 There are several items placed 
in the proposed document that 
are typically not “constitutional” 
items. Instead they are policies, 
procedures and administrative 
items and need to be culled from 
the draft. 
	 If we can’t get through all of 
the little items quickly, I believe 
in putting forward the separation 
of powers, the right of referen-
dum and initiative and removing 
the BIA from our law making 
process. I would prefer to make 
sure those concerns I have out-
lined are addressed in each case, 
and having said that, I would 
have no problem putting these 
things out to a vote of the people 
as soon as possible. That would 
offer an opportunity to empower 
the membership, provide checks 
and balances, and make us inde-
pendent from the BIA.  
	 As always, you can reach me 
at dmalloy@saulttribe.net or 
(906) 440-9762. 
	 Respectfully submitted,
	 DJ Malloy, Unit I Represent-
ative
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DJ Malloy, Director,
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	  The board met with all mem-
bership and internal services’ 
departments from Oct. 3 through 
Oct. 5 and again on Oct. 8 to find 
ways to balance the $3.5 million 
deficit for the 2013 budget. The 
savings were found in areas with 
vacant positions that were not 
going to be filled, training and 
travel budgets were downsized 
and the majority of savings was 
in the health budget. For many 
years we have budgeted for tribal 
support dollars to fund services at 
the health clinics but every year 
we are collecting more and more 
money from third party billing. 
The great news is currently the 
health center is operating with-

out any support from the tribe. 
The health centers are operating 
on Indian Health Service dol-
lars, grants and revenue from 
third party billing. I would like 
to thank the Health Division 
for doing a great job becoming 
self-sufficient. I would also like 
to thank all the other divisions 
and program managers for find-
ing ways to save the tribe money 
when everyone has their list of 
needs and wants. The best news 
of all is that we did not have to 
cut any jobs or services. 
    During the budget review, we 
discussed hiring an efficiency 
expert from an outside agency to 
come into the organization and 
find out where we can make effi-
ciencies. There will be a resolu-
tion brought forward at the next 
meeting to hire that person or 
agency.
    On Oct. 15, Eddy Edwards 
(tribal councilman and chair-
man of the Great Lakes Housing 
Commission for the Keweenaw 
Bay Tribe) came to talk with the 
Sault Tribe Housing Commission 
about economic development. 
He began by saying, “Many 
times we create a dependence or 
handout instead of a hand up or 
self-sufficiency with our mem-
bers.” We can’t just provide them 
with services but need to create 

opportunities and give them tools 
to want to succeed on their own. 
Eddy has worked with his tribe 
to create many businesses under 
their housing authority such as 
a building supply company, car 
wash, laundry mat, plumbing 
and heating company, a financial 
institution and gas station. This 
has created employment oppor-
tunities and afforded revenue for 
housing opportunities. They are 
able to provide a revolving loan 
fund for home improvement or 
business loans. They created an 
IDA program for members to be 
able to fund education expenses, 
vehicle purchases, braces, home 
ownership and business start up. 
Currently I believe the tribe is 
only providing the IDA for home 
ownership. He gave us many 
great ideas. I hope he will come 
back to talk to the whole board 
about their tribe’s accomplish-
ments and to help our housing 
authority develop business oppor-
tunities for us.
    On Oct. 24 and Oct. 27,  I sat 
in on the prosecutor interviews. It 
is unfortunate that we have such 
a limited number of applicants 
for our professional positions. We 
need to encourage more of our 
people to pursue degrees in these 
areas by providing incentives 
such as loan repayment or better 

scholarship opportunities.
    On Oct. 24, I attended a 
wild game feast for the Unit III 
elders, it was put on by the YEA 
kids and their leaders, Sue St. 
Onge, Francie Wyers and Connie 
Watson. They had a good turn out 
and the food was great.
    On Oct. 25 and 26, I attended 
another training on the tribal 
action plan. There was a commu-
nity input session on the evening 
of the 25th and focus groups 
with tribal court, ACFS and the 
youth. We are going to be moving 
forward with putting together a 
survey for all our members.
    On the afternoon of Oct. 26, 
Mackinac Straits Hospital pre-
sented an award to the tribe for 
our partnership with the hospital. 
Frank Foster and Pat Shannon 
were also present when CEO 
Rod Nelson presented Chairman 
Payment with the award.
    On Oct. 27, I attended the 
Rickey family’s ghost feast. The 
Grandmother Moon Singers and 
the Little Thunder Drum group 
were present for the celebration. 
There was a great turn out and an 
abundance of great food.
    On Oct. 31, we had Tribal 
Gaming Commission roles and 
responsibilities training.
    On Nov. 1, I rode with Denise 
Chase and Darcy Morrow to 

Lansing to be a part of the official 
signing of the purchase of the 
parcel that will hold our boutique 
casino. We will immediately 
proceed to apply for trust on this 
land.
    I would like to take this time 
to thank all of our employees 
for bringing us to where we are 
today. Without your hard work 
and dedication, our members 
wouldn’t have so many services 
or programs to count on. The 
hardest part of this new position 
is not seeing all my co-workers at 
the Shores casino. I miss you all 
and want you to hold your heads 
up high because you guys are a 
great bunch of people.
    For questions or concerns,  
email me at bsorenson@
saulttribe.net, call me at my office 
643-2123 (Fridays 9 a.m.-11 
a.m.), or cell 430-0536.   
    Remember that Unit III meet-
ings are on the fourth Monday 
of the month at 6 p.m. at the 
McCann School.
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Bridgett Sorenson, 
Director, Unit III




